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Putting Kids First
Written by: Shanna Martin, Director of Early Intervention & Prevention Initiative, Marion County Commission on Youth, Inc. (MCCOY)

Child sexual abuse can happen anywhere, anytime, anyplace—parents hope that their child is in good hands when they leave them with a childcare provider, but hope is not enough. As we all recall, recently a local child care facility--Bright Horizons Children’s Center, LLC- came under scrutiny about the safety of children in their care when a child disclosed that one of its workers had molested her. 

When a local childcare director heard the story of the incident at Bright Horizons, she took a proactive approach to ensure that her staff was knowledgeable about child sexual abuse. Furthermore, she wanted to make sure that her staff, children, and parents knew that she had a zero tolerance for sexual abuse in her center. She scheduled a Stewards of Children training--an evidenced base child sexual abuse program- for her staff.  She recognized more could be done, though, and she continued to work with MCCOY and Children’s Bureau to create best practices and policies to keep the children in her care safe. She even went one step further, with our help and assistance, and implemented a Body Safety lesson for the children, which she plans to utilize on an on-going basis. 

What is your childcare provider doing to ensure the safety and well-being of the children in its care? Advocate for best practices at your children’s child care, which includes: 

· Criminal background checks for all staff and volunteers 

· Prevention training for all staff

· Reducing or eliminating isolated, one-on-one situations between children and adults

Educate yourself on these best practices and more by attending a FREE upcoming Stewards of Children training in the community, or requesting that your childcare provider host one at its facilities. We can all do our part in putting children first and keeping them safe.

Upcoming training:

Tuesday, 11/28/14; 6p-8p Children’s Bureau, NACS Far East, 1503 N. Mitthoeffer Rd., Ste. 100, Indianapolis, IN 46229

For more info: http://www.childrensbureau.org/stewardsofchildren
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